MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

VILLAGE OF BELMONT - COUNTY OF ALLEGANY

FEBRUARY 21, 2022

Present:  Mayor DeTine, Trustees: Grantier, Frisk and Schmitt.

Absent:  Trustee Mapes.

Employees: Jennifer Cline and Justin Zajicek.

Public:  Linda Healy and Casey Jones.

Mayor DeTine opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.

The Board pledged the flag.

Minutes of the previous meeting read and approved on a motion by Trustee Frisk, 2nd by Trustee Grantier and carried on a vote of 4 ayes and 0 no’s.

The clerk informed the board of the conference call with MRB Group and Charlie regarding possible funding for water projects through CDBG.  According to the last census the Village is 48% low to mod income and would need to do an income survey that results in 51% low to mod income.  Prior to submitting and application for funding and income survey, preliminary engineering and environmental review needs to be done.

Mayor DeTine informed the board that he has been speaking with County Legislators about possible funding though Allegany County for engineering costs.

Motion to accept the court cash report made by Trustee Schmitt, 2nd by Trustee Grantier and carried on a vote of 4 ayes and 0 no’s.

Mayor DeTine discussed generating additional interest in the upcoming Village election.  He discussed the Village Facebook page, the Village website and a sandwich board for election day.

Justin Zajicek informed the board that the PD worked the past two Thursdays and there were no issues involving the garbage truck.  The Village had pretty good coverage this month.

Trustee Grantier thanked Justin for the updated SOP for the police department.  He discussed the police reform committee meeting again in the near future.  Trustee Grantier and Justin will arrange for a meeting.

Mayor DeTine informed the board that the joint comprehensive plan will be reviewed in the Horn Room on March 1st.

Motion to accept payroll records and pay bills on Abstract #9A made by Trustee Grantier, 2nd by Trustee Frisk and carried on a vote of 4 ayes and 0 no’s as follows:  General $10,060.66, Water $4,383.29 and Sewer $84.80.

Casey Jones informed the board that sometimes there are grant funds available for preliminary engineering.  He discussed doing an income survey only in targeted areas.

Mayor DeTine reviewed the letter from Zoghlin Group.  They will close the file on the 33 Willets property.

Mayor DeTine informed the board that the water department health department inspection from 2018 has not been addressed.  They will inspect the prior deficiencies in the Spring and corrections will need to be made.

Mayor DeTine discussed a 5% increase in the sewer rates that would be effective with the July 1, 2022 billing.  The issue was tabled for further discussion.

Motion to enter executive session for the discussion of personnel made by Trustee Frisk, 2nd by Trustee Grantier and carried on a vote of 4 ayes and 0 no’s at 7:40 PM.

Mayor DeTine reopened the regular meeting at 7:45 PM.

Mayor DeTine informed the board that there will be a meeting at the Library to discuss possible funding through the Ralph Wilson foundation.  They have discussed a pavilion for the farmer's market but have not come up with a location.

Trustee Frisk stated that the Village DPW did an excellent job with snow removal during the last storm event.

Trustee Grantier discussed early April for a target date for the shredding of the stored medical records.

Meeting adjourned on a motion by Trustee Frisk, 2nd by Trustee Grantier and carried on a vote of 4 ayes and 0 no’s at 7:55 PM.









Respectfully Submitted,









Richard J. Hoshal









Clerk/Treasurer

